
22 District Committee Meeting Minutes 12/11/2022 

Via Zoom & Hybrid 

District 22 Area 93 

Attendees: 

Bonnie N District 22 DCM 

Debbie P District 22 Secretary 

Leonard L District 22 Archives 

Judy G District 22 Registrar 

Christine S GSR Early Riser Zoomsters 

Sheryl G District 22 Incoming Treasurer 

John B GSR Sun Morn Coming Down 

Matt L GSR Pioneer Group 

Steve R GSR Early Risers LO in Person 

Jon K Central Office Liaison 

Joe R GSR Melody Group 

Elisa M Upcoming secretary 

Samantha GSR Los Osos Women’s 

Jeff L Incoming DCM 

Rick L GSR PR ABC Group 

Wayne N GSR 5 Cities Group 

Peggy B GSR MB Morning Fantastic 

Michelle PR Serenity Sisters 

Sadie C GSR Templ Mon Night Spiritual 

Bryan Y GSR Atascadero Mon Grange 

John A GSR MB Young People  

Meeting called to order at 10:15 by Bonnie N with the Serenity Prayer 

12th Concept (short version) read by Judy G 

Introductions 

DCM Report, Bonnie N 

• I attended the Assembly Nov. 19 & 20th in Fillmore with Christine, who represented the Early Risers

Zoomsters Group

• On Saturday we approved the Area Budget. Their expected income for 2023 is $51,600. Expected

expense $60,885, which = $9,285 deficit. Please let your groups know, like all of the other service

entities, the Area is in need of contributions. Thank you to the groups of District 22 for contributing a

total of $2,465 to the Area last year.

Reimbursement for mileage was raised to .48 cents per mile
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• On Sunday Area 93 elections were held:

Elected for panel 73 to serve 2 years in 2023 & 2024:

Delegate – Pablo (He was chosen “by the hat”

Alternate Delegate – Aimee (She served as Area Secretary this last panel) Chair- Rudy (He served

as Alternate delegate this last panel)

Secretary – Afonso (He served as Area PI Chair this last panel) Treasurer – Matt (He served as

DCM to District 01 this last panel) Registrar – Danielle (She served as Area Treasurer this last panel)

• The next Area Assembly will be held in Bakersfield on February 19th

• Follow up on District 22 Fifth Edition Writing Workshop. After some of us in the writing group submitted

our personal stories of recovery to the General Service Literature Committee by the deadline of Oct 31,

we gathered the stories written from our writing group to assemble in a booklet to be posted on our

District 22 archives page on our website https://d22aa.org/archives/ I will also be giving a copy to the

Area 93 Archives. THANK YOU to Judy for making the 13 stories into a booklet and posted it on our

D22 website.

• The next District 22 meeting will be held on Sunday, January 8th at 10:15a

Alt DCM Report, Vacant 

Secretary Report, Debbie P 

• Debbie stated that she sent out the minutes from the 11/13/22 meeting

• Leonard made a motion to accept the minutes from 11/13 /22. Sheryl 2nd, approved

Treasurer Report, Sheryl G 

• Sheryl reported that there is $9,970.23 in the checking account and $3,001.09 in savings/prudent

reserve

• There were $288.10 in contributions and $2,535.60 in expenses

• Sheryl will present the 2023 Budget later in meeting during new business

• Judy made a motion to accept the treasurer’s Report, Jeff L 2nd, approved

Registrar Report, Joe R (will start reporting next month) 

GSR Sharing 

• Christine – GSR Early Risers Zoom, Los Osos 7a 7 days/week. Going well and they are having a

Holiday Party Friday, 12/16 at the Los Osos Community Center. All are invited

• Sheryl G– Alt GSR Mesa Group. Will not be doing marathon meetings during Christmas but there will

be their regular meeting 12/25, bring treats. The 7p Speaker Meeting on the 2nd Saturday has started

up again. Birthday meeting will be occurring on 12/31 at 7p

• Steve R – GSR Early Morning Risers In-Person Los Osos. Meetings are going well with 8-10 daily

• John B - GSR Sunday Morning Coming Down, Atascadero. Going good with 50-60 attendees. Having

a business meeting today and hopefully elect a new GSR because this is John’s last meeting

• Joe R – GSR Melody Group. Next month will be his last month as GSR and there will be a meeting to

elect a new GSR in mid-January
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• Michelle –GSR Serenity Sisters (online only) T-W-Th-Sat @ noon. Meeting is going strong and they

have a business meeting coming up

• Bryan Y- GSR Atascadero 5:30 Monday at the Grange. Meeting going well with 15+/week

• Rick L – GSR Paso Robles ABC Group. Going strong with over 20 meetings/week. Attendance @ 5:30

meetings has been a bit down. He is going to address the steering committee to give an extra buck.

Rick represented the Easy Does It group that is the oldest group in the North County and it has

become very small. They have a potluck on the 2nd Saturday at 6/ and the last Sunday of the month

they have a birthday celebration. There were discussions regarding people calling CO because they

can’t find the meeting. He will take the info back to the group

• Matt –GSR Pioneer Group. Financially doing good with attendance good as well. They are having a

New Year’s party on 12/31 with a dinner/talent show/raffle, bring a dessert. They are also raffling off a

beautiful AA quilt (you don’t need to be present to will the quilt). There will be marathon meetings on

Christmas day from 7a-9p

• Sadie – GSR Templeton Monday Night Spiritual. Good attendance with both old timers and

newcomers. Doing okay financially and have a new secretary. Sadie stated that she has not received

her GSR packet yet

• John A – GSR Morro Bay Monday Young People. Their attendance is 20-25 and are financially doing

good. Last month they had 7 newcomers, 12 chip takers & 4 birthdays

• Samantha – GSR Thursday Sense of Belonging Los Osos. 20-25 people have been attending. They

received their group number so they can start donations

• Wayne N – GSR 5 Cities Group. Going well with 20+ meetings. They had a business meeting and

elected new officers, as well as developed a new budget. They will have marathon meetings on

Christmas

• Elisa – Introduced herself as the new District 22 secretary. She is a member of SLOPYPAA and stated

they are rebuilding the SLOPYPAA community. They meet 1st & 3rd Thursday at the Melody Group.

There will be a GSR representing them soon. They also are doing a skit at the Pioneer Club New

Year’s Eve Party

Grapevine Report, Christine S 

• In the new year she will visit groups to recruit Grapevine subscribers

CPC/PI Report, Jeff L.- Not Present 

• Regrouping and putting stuff together for Paul

District 6 Liaison-Jazmine-Not Present 
SLOPYPAA Liaison, Vacant 

Intergroup Liaison, Jon K 

• Central Office is open M-F from 12:00-6p and on Saturdays from 12-4p. From 9p-12p members are

also answering phones from home. If your group has changes in hours or location, please let CO know

through the website so changes can be made to the meeting schedule. Their website is www.sloaa.org

• Central Office just voted in a new Board Member, Matt K
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• Looking for volunteers to answer the phones and work at Central Office

• Meeting directories are available in CO or online

• Literature is well stocked

New Business 

• Sheryl went over the 2023 budget and will discuss it further in January. Debbie will attach a draft of the

budget in the minutes email

H& I Liaison, Vacant 

Convention Liaison, Gerald – Not Present 

Archives, Leonard L 

• Leonard had nothing to report

Technology Chair, Judy G 

• Judy had nothing to report

Adjournment, Judy made a motion to adjourn, Sheryl seconded and approved. Bonnie & Debbie were 

recognized for their work on the board. Meeting adjourned at 11:30a with the Responsibility Pledge 


